
  HAPPISBURGH PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF HAPPISBURGH PARISH COUNCIL 

HELD AT THE WENN EVANS CENTRE ON 6th June 2016 AT 7.30PM

Present:

Cllr Glenn Berry (Chairman), Cllr George Siely, Cllr Kirsty Ritchie, Cllr Jan Newall, Cllr Thomas Love, Cllr Sue Stockton, 

Cllr Cubitt Siely (arr 8.40pm)
Jo Beardshaw (Clerk)

8 members of the public
1. To consider apologies for absence.  Cllr Mole had sent his apologies, which were accepted.  Cllr C Siely had sent his apologies that he would be arriving late to the meeting, which were accepted
2. To receive Declarations of Interest on agenda items. Cllr Love declared an interest in item 9.1.  Noted
3. To agree the minutes of the meeting of Happisburgh Parish Council held on Monday 9th May and matters arising (for information only).  The minutes were agreed.  
3.1 Cllr Newall updated the Council on the Wenn Evans Flooring.  The deposit for the new flooring had been paid and the new flooring would be put in place the following day.  
3.2 The Chairman noted that the burger van would be staying in its current place for the season.  He urged all members of the public to telephone the police if they find that a coach is causing an obstruction on Beach Road.  The Chairman also noted that the cricket club had removed the debris from behind the pavilion.  The Chairman reported that the SAM2 sign is up and working and that the graph output from the data showed that speeds were varied.  The Chairman also informed the Parish Council that Mr Martin had made a complaint following the last Parish Council meeting over the defibrillator discussion
4. Councillor Reports (as presented)
1.1 The Chairman noted that North Norfolk District Council had stopped the bin lorry from going on the car park due to concerns that the lorry would damage the surface of the car park.  The designer of the car park had confirmed that the mesh was robust enough to withstand a bin lorry and the service had been continued.  The Chairman had liaised with NNDC waste team who confirmed that picnic waste was never satisfactorily split into recycling and waste so in future the bins would be landfill only.  The Chairman noted that despite signage in the pavilion the football club had used the changing room and walked on the new floor with their studs and damaged the newly laid floor.  It was AGREED that the Clerk would send them the bill of £166.67 for the additional work.  The Chairman also noted that there had been complaints of speeding along Doggetts Lane (the Bush Estate) despite the potholes, and it was agreed that the Chairman would discuss this with the District Councillor.  The Chairman asked if the Parish Council would be interested in looking further into a possible idea of a type of Happisburgh First Responder network where a person could put their name down to help in a CPR emergency (one person is required to stay with the patient whilst one person stays on the phone line and gets the defibrillator).  The Parish Council agreed to hear more about this idea
1.2 Cllr Newall.  Wenn Evans Centre report.  Cllr Newall reported that  approximately £560 would be received from the Waitrose fund and that she had also raised £125 over Easter to be put towards the Wenn Evans Centre.  Cllr Newall also noted that new chairs had been donated to the Wenn Evans Centre but that stacking chairs were also required.  She recommended 60 chairs on 2 trolleys.  This item would be added to the following agenda after Cllrs Newall and G Siely had viewed some similar chairs in Lessingham
1.3 Cllr Newall noted that Janet Thompson had kindly offered to purchase, plant and look after two Silver Birch trees for Pump Hill Corner using the ‘plants and flower fund’.  The Parish Council were delighted for Mrs Thompson to do this but suggested that she postpone the work until a better time of year for planting trees
1.4 Cllr G Siely noted that he had looked at all the allotments and three tenants would be sent monitoring letters.  The Clerk would write these letters
2. Correspondence
2.1 Police report.  PCSO Dack had been on holiday for some time and had not sent a report due to the change to monthly meetings
2.2 ENQ900009506 – missing speed limit sign on Beach Road.  Noted
2.3 NALC.  2016-2018 salary awards.  Noted
2.4 Stalham First Responders and Norfolk Age UK.  Thank you for S137 donation.  Noted
2.5 NCC.  New communications (Broadband) cabinet on Whimpwell Street.  Noted
2.6 Norfolk Coastal Marathon.  29th October.  Approx 300 participants using car park.  Permission requested.  Councillors asked The Clerk to confirm which charity the marathon assists, and also to recommend the Wenn Evans Centre as an alternative parking venue or to suggest that The Lighthouse is contacted
2.7 Four applications received for vacant position for Parish Councillor.  Interviews to be held 11th July 6pm onwards.  It was suggested that the interviews could take place either in a side room in the Wenn Evans Centre or the Pavilion so that privacy could be assured
6 Adjourn the meeting for public session / comments on planning applications and any other matters
The meeting was adjourned at 8.35pm
6.1. District and County Councillor reports. District Cllr Lee Walker had sent her apologies.  Cty Cllr Eric Seward confirmed that if anyone could tell NNDC for certain what time and place a person is walking their dog and not picking up behind it, officers will come out and give an on-the-spot fine of £80.  Cllr Seward also confirmed that there were intermittent grass cuts during the year but that there would be no full continuous cut until 2017 / 2018.  The Parish Council agreed to try to set up a meeting with Justin Le-May to consider paying for additional cuts during the year.  Cllr Seward also confirmed that a CAB outreach service had started in Stalham with a hub office in North Walsham which would be relocating to new premises within the precinct.  Cllr Seward also confirmed that the Bacton Gas terminal had confirmed as its preferred option some sandscaping around the terminal.  The concern was therefore what would happen with the surrounding villages, which would suffer a detrimental affect as a result but that there was a shortfall of £5 million for the work to be undertaken.  He noted that Angie Fitch-Tillett, the Portfolio Holder at NCC for the Coast was expecting a reply from central government in June.  Cllr Seward confirmed that if a funding package could be put together then a planning application would be put together and a license sought from a marine management organisation
6.2.  A member of the public complained that a person had been pigeon shooting over peas whilst standing on a public footpath.  The Chairman asked that if this happens again the police be telephoned
The meeting was reconvened at 8.29pm
7 Agenda items

7.1. To discuss potential signage to advertise the defibrillators.  The Parish Council AGREED that laminated notices should be placed on the notice boards.  The Chairman would arrange this

7.2. To discuss a closure time for the car park.  The Chairman confirmed that cars are often during the spring / summer on the car park very late and certainly after the cleaners can be expected to return to lock up.  He noted that the previous car park had no barrier.  He urged anyone with anything to report to contact the police.  The Parish Council AGREED that there would be no closure time set for the car park
7.3. To discuss setting URM (glass recycling) up on a direct debit basis.  AGREED
7.4. To discuss a donation to Happisburgh Acorns.  The Parish Council asked the Clerk to arrange for a member of the group to attend a Parish Council meeting to introduce themselves and to clarify their relationship to the school.  In particular, the Parish Council could only give an S137 donation to a village group rather than a private individual
8 Financial Matters.  The bank reconciliation and bank statements had been checked and signed by the Vice Chairman
8.1. The following receipts were noted for the period: 

8.1.1. None
The following payments were approved and cheques signed as follows:

8.1. PC account.  Nest.  Clerk Pension.  £70.59 (50.42 from PC) 

8.2. PC account.  Chq 682. Zurich.  Additional insurance to cover public liability in the playspace.  £86. 19

8.2. PC account.  Chq 683.  NNDC.  Dog waste.  £628.68 inc £104.78 VAT

8.3. PC account.  Chq 684.  URM glass.  £19.80 inc £3.30 VAT

8.4. PC account.  Chq 685.  Clerk salary and expenses.  £598.34

8.5. CP Account.  Chq 0123.  Reform Flooring 50% deposit.  £2586 inc £431 VAT

8.6. CP Account.  Chq 0124.  Roy Cornell.  Diane Bradley fencing (one off).  £390

8.7. CP Account.  Chq 0125.  Norfolk County Council.  Brown Signs.  £1744.49

8.8. CP Account.  Chq 0126.  Happisburgh and Walcott Bowls Club.  S137 Donation.  £500

8.9. CP account.  Chq 0127.  NNDC.  Litter collections and hire of bin.  £780

8.10. CP Account.  Chq 0128.  Shaun Attew.  £200 inc £33.33 VAT

8.11. CP account.  S/O.  British Gas.  £43.41

9 The following planning applications were discussed:
9.1. NNDC.  PM/16/0428.  Arable field off North Walsham Road (south side) adjacent to existing Happisburgh Primary school car park.  Erection of 9 replacement dwellings (reserved matters appearance and landscaping).  Supported
10 The following planning decisions were noted:

10.1. NNDC.  PF/16/0110.  1 School Common Cottages, School Common Road.  Erection of single storey extension with flue to garage to provide annexe.  Withdrawn
12. Items for the Parish News:
a. Location of defibrillators in the village
b. Monthly Parish Council meetings in future
13. Any other Business

a. Cllr Stockton asked for clarification of the detail of signs for the car park.  She noted that she had been certain that advertising from local businesses was important and supported by the Pathfinder Project.  It was AGREED that this would be added to the next agenda.  Cllr Stockton also confirmed that The Hill House would paint the back of their advertisement on the car park black
14. Date of next meeting – Monday 11th July 2016
The meeting closed at 8.58pm
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